

May 14, 2019

Mayor Andrew Charlie Hamlet of Aklavik P.O. Box 88 Aklavik, NT X0E 0A0

Dear Mayor Charlie:

Re: N3L3-0570 Hamlet of Aklavik - Municipal Water Licence - 2018 Annual Report

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) acknowledges receipt of the 2018 Annual Report. Upon review, the following information gaps were noted as required by the N3L3-0570 Hamlet of Aklavik - General Conditions Part B, Item 1:

- 1. Part B, Item 1c) the monthly and annual quantities of hazardous waste stored on site and transported off site;
- 2. Part B, Item 1e): tabular summaries of all data generated under the "Surveillance Network Program" at station number 570-3;
- Part B, Item 1j) updates and/or revisions to the approved Spill Contingency Plan, approved Solid Waste Disposal Facility Operation and Maintenance Plan, and Closure and Reclamation Plan;
- 4. Part B, Item 1n) any other details on waste disposal requested by the Board by November 1st of the year being reported.

Please submit the additional information requested for the water licence to be in compliance. All submitted documentation, including all related IWB correspondence, will be placed on the IWB Public Register.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding these matters, please do not hesitate to contact me at 867-678-8610 or adhikarib@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Bijaya Adhikari, PhD

Science and Regulatory Coordinator

cc: Fred Behrens, Senior Administrative Officer, Hamlet of Aklavik Lloyd Gruben, Water Resource Officer – ENR, Inuvik

P.O. Box 2531, Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0 • Phone: (867) 678-2942 • Fax: (867) 678-2943 www.inuvwb.ca info@inuvwb.ca

Inuvialuit Water Board, 151 Mackenzie Road – Mack Travel Building – 2nd Floor,